Minutes from the December 13, 2000, Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:  

In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Brad O’Hara, Bea Baldwin, Donna Methvien, Cleve Bankston, Will Wayne, Dave Petit, Ademir Karsik and Michael Seals (for Jessica Ridgel).  Also in attendance were Clarissa Schiro, Archie Carriere, and Rosalyn Chauvin.  

· Change in Student Representatives – Ademir Karsik, SGA Supreme Court Justice will fill the vacant space on the Student Technology Committee.  

· The November meeting minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made by Cleve Bankston and seconded by Will Wayne to approve the minutes.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion. 

 Dr. Bea Baldwin and Dave Petit arrived at this time.

· Surplus computer subcommittee recommendations were presented by Brad O’Hara. A motion was made by Brad O’Hara and seconded by Dave Petit to approve the distribution of 72 surplus computers as recommended and to review requests for computers once in late fall and once in late spring each year. The vote was 9-0 in favor of this recommendation. The distribution of computers is as follows: 

Continuing Education – 15

Kinesiology & Health Studies – 18

Student Organizations & Greek Life - 1

Student Publications – 5

Student Computing Services – 18

Basic Studies Academic Support Lab - 15

Action Item:  Donna Methvien will notify the various departments of this approval and coordinate with Archie Carriere for their distribution and set up in the receiving departments.

· SGA Mini-Lab proposal was reviewed.  Much discussion was held concerning whether the Tech Fee could/should support another lab. A motion was made by Bea Baldwin and seconded by Brad O’Hara to send the proposal to the Strategic Planning Subcommittee for review and consideration.  The vote was 5-4 in favor of this recommendation. Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will provide to the subcommittee usage statistics from the sign-in program. 
 Dr. Baldwin left at this time.

· Equipment Checkout Procedures were reviewed.  Additional changes were recommended and discussed. A motion was made by Cleve Bankston and seconded by Ademir Karsik to approve the procedures with the recommended changes.  The vote was 8- 0 in favor of this motion. Action Item:  These changes will be incorporated by Clarissa Schiro and copies distributed to the committee members for review prior to implementing the new procedures. 

· Status of the Technology Fee budget was provided to the committee. Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will provide further information to include the percentage of the budget that has been expended on each of the categories over the last three years. 

· Network Upgrade – Information was provided to the committee regarding the phased network upgrade and costs associated with upgrading the various buildings.  Action Item:  The Strategic Planning Subcommittee will review this information and determine whether supporting a portion of this upgrade in buildings that will enhance technology for students would be something that the Student Tech fee could support. 

· Student Printing – Information showing the growing volume and associated costs of student printing was provided to the committee.  This data will continue to be tracked.  The committee agreed that a cap needs to be placed on the amount of printing that the tech fee will support.  Action Item:  The Strategic Planning subcommittee will look at what formula should be used to determine this cap.   Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will have someone determine the costs of printing per impression and provide this to the subcommittee to aid in their determination. 

· Technology Fee Strategic Plan –  Brad O’Hara, Bea Baldwin, Cleve Bankston, Dave Petit and  Will Wayne are the member of the Strategic Planning committee.  Brad O’Hara will chair the committee which will develop a three year strategic plan and goals.  Several of the topics discussed during today’s meeting will be considered by this subcommittee as part of their charge.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will provide to Brad O’Hara a copy of Southeastern’s draft Technology Plan. 
· A motion to adjourn was made by Cleve and seconded by Will.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:45 p.m. 

Next meeting -The next meeting will be held near the end of January.  Rosalyn will notify everyone of the date and time of the next meeting.
